PIERCE COUNTY ATV/UTV ASSOCIATION MINUTES
EL PASO BAR & GRILL
JUNE 17™, 2024
6:00 P.M.

Members Present: Tina Huppert, Dan & Denise Hager, Everett & Barb Mulhausen,
Roger & Delores Fritz, Yvonne Blodgett, Tom Schultz, Terry Johnson, Daryl Fay,
Brian Stein, David Deiss, R.B., Steve & Judy Sampson, James Jennings, Gaylen
Langer, Kevin Johnson, John Marko, Mark Kinneman, Gary D.Huppert, Butch
Kinneman, Joanne Ottman, Sheldon Huppert.

Meeting called to order by President Jack O’Neil @ 6:01 P.M.

Secretary’s report by Denise Hager- Minutes approved by Daryl Fay and 2™ by
Everett Mulhausen.

Treasurer’s report read by Tina Huppert- Report approved by Daryl Fay and 2" by
Tom Schultz.

Old Business: New Map update by Dave Deiss- Version 9 map was sent to Mark
Helmer. We are on track for July 15® deadline. Helmer Printing is working with
the advertising but no update tonight. The cost of a map could be $2.00 or
donation varies.

Fundraiser Update- Dave Deiss stated they have checked a few dealers and M &
M from Pine Island has a Polaris 1000 crew for the best price. We will make a
purchase in the next month. 16,999.00. We are in the process of getting a Raffle
License. We would sell 300 tickets at $100.00 each.

Fair Booth Sign up_ August 8-11"- We passed around a sign up to help in the
booth and will email to all members in case they missed the meeting.

Bartlett property trail was discussed and it is closed until further notice. We are
asking that Captain Jack’s owners let us know if they see anybody accessing the
trail to let the Board know. Please respect the Bartlett property so we can use it in
the near future.

Old road signs to be removed- update by Gary D. Huppert had emailed the
township chair persons and no response. If you see signs that need removing



please bring to Jack O’Neil’s shed and place on the pallet. Any questions please let
Jack know.

New Business:

Clothing Fundraiser by Jill’s Design- We have an online order that is open from
June 17"-June 24™. We receive $3.00 for every item purchased.

Other Business:

Plum City had a complaint by the Pittman Farm and Sheldon and Dave checked it
and got it worked out.

Gaylen Langer had a concern of access to Honey Hole and not going on the HWY.

Jeremy Brookshaw Pierce County Recreational Officer shared with us about how
the information should be written to be correct with the 23.3 Statue update. We
will follow up as needed.

Next Meeting will be at the Gaslite @ 6:00 P.M. There will be food there to
purchase.

Meeting adjourned by Daryl Fay and 2"* by Dan Hager @ 6:45 P.M.



